HUB Langley Meeting Minutes — March 20, 2017

Date: Monday, March 20, 2017

Location: Murray Creek Room, Township of Langley Civic Facility
20338 — 65 Avenue, Langley, BC V2Y 3J1

Chair: Dan Millsip

Minutes: Mitchell Nurse

Attendees: Dan Millsip, Mitchell Nurse, Tony Bisig, Petrina Arnason.

1. Meeting called to order at 19:00 hours.
2. Welcome and introductions
3. Minutes of February 2017 adopted

4. Geraldine Jordan completed a report titled “Factors Affecting Active Commutes to
School.” Dan will look into acquiring an electronic copy to post online or disseminate to
the committee.

5. Tent from HUB as well as a HUB Cycling banner has arrived and will remain at Dan’s
house for use by the committee.

6. Room rental at the Civic Facility is due in June. Dan will renew for another year.

7. Tim Yzerman from HUB Surrey committee contacted Jeremy Braacx (MulitPass
Program Coordinator) at Kwantlen Polytechnic University to discuss the Kwantlen-to-
Kwantlen Connector.

8. Infrastructure tours - Tony gave some background information regarding the Surrey
infrastructure tours. Tony and Dan rode the route but the weather didn’t cooperate (rain
& snow). Dates are still to be determined, there will be 4 tours total. The general scope
of each tour will include a keynote speaker at Surrey city hall, 3-4 stops with speakers,
with a total distance of 8-12 km and a short debrief at the end. HUB main office will
provide funding and 3 of the 4 keynote speakers have been confirmed (Gordon Price,
Nathan Pachal, and Melissa Bruntlett/Chris Bruntlett from Modacity).

9. MEC Bikefest (June 4) - Dan is waiting to hear back from Rafael (MEC Bikefest
coordinator) and Krista (MEC Langley Manager). The committee received a $400 grant
from the City of Langley. Dan might ask MEC to pitch in some funding. Counsellor



Arnason suggested asking Otter Co-op for funding. Dan will contact Envision Financial
for use of their popcorn machine again this year.

10. Bike to Work Week - City of Langley emailed Dan to do something with them for bike
to work week but there has been no further dialogue. Dan suggested the City put on a
table display. Dan contacted the Ridge Meadows and Surrey committees to do a joint
station at Golden Ears Bridge. Dan will contact Translink to see about having a station at
Carvolth Exchange.

11. 203rd Street soft opening - HUB Langley is invited to the soft opening of the 203rd
street bike lanes on Tuesday, March 28th at 2pm.

12. No upcoming meetings this month. Dan will coordinate a meeting with Township and
City engineering to introduce Yusef and meet new city staff as well as to discuss current
projects.

13. Dan listened in on the latest Regional Advisory Committee (RAC) and there was a
discussion regarding the new lane being added to the Alex Fraser Bridge with mention of

cycling facility upgrades. RAC recommended to bring up this issue.

14. Meeting adjourned at 20:30.



